Message from the League Chairman (Colin Tibbles) to all League members.

Dear member,

First of all may I wish you a Happy and healthy 2024, and an enjoyable second half to your season.

At our last AGM in June, the issue of 'affiliation' to both the Herts County T.T. Association (HTTA), and Table Tennis England (TTE), was discussed - following a rule change proposal to remove the ‘affiliation’ wording with respect to the County affiliation - from our rules.  A vote was taken, and it was unanimously agreed that we would remove the wording regarding the HTTA, but retain the wording for TTE.  The reasoning for the rule change was to facilitate the *ability* of the League to de-affiliate, at a future AGM, *if* the members demanded it.

It transpires that by remaining affiliated to TTE, their rules mean we are obliged to affiliate to the County Association.

As promised at the meeting, I have informed the HTTA of the decision taken at the meeting, and a copy of the letter is attached.  The League Management Committee will be discussing, with both HTTA and TTE, some of the points raised at the meeting.  It is also possible that both organisations may wish to attend our next AGM, to answer some of your questions and concerns.

WE REQUEST YOUR HELP.

To enable the Management Committee to put together a meaningful list of concerns, etc, it would be useful if you could complete a short survey form, also attached.  This needs to be returned by end of February.  Individual names / comments will not be passed outside of the Committee.  Please send to my e-mail –  ctibbles1@hotmail.co.uk  or, if you do not wish your name to be known, then post to my home address (shown below).

Thank you, in anticipation.

Colin Tibbles (Hemel TT League Chairman)
11a Weymouth Street, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire, HP3 9SL
